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[bookmark: _Treaty_Implementation]Thank you Chair for this report. 
The UK commends the Chair, sub-Working Group Chairs, and all participants for their constructive and meaningful engagement over the past year where we have made significant progress in focusing discussions on issues of real substance for treaty implementation. The recommendations set out in this report provides a holistic approach to implementation that delivers practical support, as well as expert-level information exchange. We look forward to continuing our practical discussions next year. 
Chair, 
We wanted to focus on three issues within the focus of the WGETI this year.
Firstly, we welcome the recommendations to continue work on national control systems relating to import and the maintenance of national control lists. The discussions at the Working Groups indicated there is more we can do to explore how the scope of the ATT differs from similar instruments, and we would welcome a continued focus here. We would also welcome more of a focus on engaging with States Parties who have yet to establish a control list, and the ways in which they can be supported, in accordance with Article 5(2).
Secondly, we take seriously our role to support and guide British businesses involved in arms transfers and therefore support the development of voluntary guidance and reference materials to aid this work.  Encouraging dialogue between States Parties, industry and other stakeholders furthers this work, and ensures that industry actors are well informed about respective state’s commitments. 
Thirdly, Article 7(4) remains as important and significant today as it was when the ATT was first negotiated. To that end, the UK supports the release of the sections of the Voluntary Guide on Implementing Articles 6 & 7. More needs to be done on understanding how gender is integrated across the ATT and more work to understand how Article 7(4) can be best implemented is crucial. 
With that in mind, the UK strongly supports establishing gender focal points to help bolster our efforts in integrating gender throughout our implementation of the ATT. We would like to thank Mexico for their leadership on this initiative, as well as the constructive spirit that they have brought to the process. We encourage all interested states to register their interest in taking up the role and look forward to seeing how gender focal points can help to drive a focus on gender across the ATT, not just through the application of Article 7(4).  
Thank you Chair.
